
 GRAPEVINE 
Capel-le-Ferne  Village  Newsletter 

AUGUST 2014 - ISSUE NO: 229 

 

                                                                                                                                                         

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

                                                                                                                                                         
               

                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

               

 
  

         

 

 
 

        

  

   

 

 
 

                    

 

 

                    

                

Recipe Cook Book: 
Do you have a favourite recipe you would like to share?  

If so, would you like to donate it to our new Cookery 

Book we are planning to help raise funds for the Village 

Hall   We hope to have it finished in time to celebrate 

our 25th Anniversary of the Village Hall next June when 

it will be on sale at the Village Spectacular.  The recipes 

can be handed in at the Farmers Market or delivered to 

Jenny (26 Alexandra Road) or  

Cherry (29 Albany Road). 

 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
5th Aug CapelARA – B B Q (page 8) 

12th Aug WI meeting: Mr Tony Harris Flying for Fun 

2nd Sept CapelARA – Age UK (page 8) 

7th Sept Garage Sale Safari 

9th Sept WI meeting: Mr Joe Mendell  Bob - Newhart rides again 

12th Sept WI: 6.45 for 7.00pm @ Church Hall - Bingo night 

13th Sept (Saturday) - The Snowdown Male Voice Choir (page 2) 

20th Sept WI: 7 for 7.30pm  Village Hall - Wit and Wisdom 

26th Sept McMillan Coffee Morning (page 3) 

27th Sept Capel Youth Club Quiz Night (page 4) 

7th Oct CapelARA – Creative Gardening (page 8) 

10th Oct Days Gone By – Songs of the 60’s Sing-a-long & 

Dance Admission £7 (page 2) 

11th Oct  Cancer Research Jumble Sale 

14th Oct WI meeting: Mrs Mary Beeney - Sainsburys   

4th Nov CapelARA – Rivers, Windmills & Canals (page 8) 

11th Nov WI meeting: Annual Mtg  & Helen Stephenson Quiz 

14th Nov Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great 

and the Good (page 2) 

2nd Dec CapelARA – Christmas Party 

9th Dec WI meeting: It's Christmas starring ourselves 

12th Dec The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – 

retiring collection only (page 2) 

31st Dec New Year’s Eve with “Chicory Tip”  

the 60’s group. 

 
If you know the details of your event in advance, please let 

Parish Clerk know so organisations avoid booking same date 

 

 

    

Will you be eating alone 
this Christmas? 

Would you like to join us 
for Christmas lunch on 

Christmas Day?  

Capel Baptist Church plan to provide 
Christmas lunch in the Village Hall.  No charge 
- any donations received will go towards the 

cost of the lunch. 

 

Please give you name to Cherry 
Leppard at the Village Hall,  

01303 255114 or  
Tony Barr on 01303 489006 

 

 
 
 

 

I have quite a few names on the list for  

New Years’ Eve Dance at the Village Hall 
with Chicory Tip but, still have room if you 

would like to ring me. Cost is £12.50 and 

over 18’s only please. Tickets and payment 

due end of October! Bring your own food 

and drink but you will have your table 

reserved. Raffle and door prize! 

The proceeds this year will go to Moorfields 

Hospital and Kent Air Ambulance. 

Moorfields is close to my heart as I have a 5 

year old blind great granddaughter.  

Cherry - 01303 255114 
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Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 3rd 
Evensong 6.30 pm Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Worship Together 

11am 

Sunday 10th 
WW1 commemoration service 

4pm 

 Benefice Eucharist, (St 

Laurence Day) 10:00am 

Sunday 17th 
Worship Together 

11am 

Evensong 6pm Eucharist 9:30am 

Sunday 24th 
Benefice Eucharist 10:00am   

Sunday 31st 
 Benefice Eucharist  

10:00am (St Mary’s) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Benefice Services for AUGUST 2014 

From the Vicarage 

Dear Friends,  

Using a computer is like driving a car. Both offer opportunities to explore the world – but first you have to get them to start. For a 

while I taught computing, encouraging young people to learn how to drive computers so that they could use them to explore the 

world, rather than merely to amuse themselves. Too often they often settled for merely amusing themselves. 

Has technology made life better? You may well ask. E-mail, for instance, has caught on to the extent that in the USA some 

workers spend the equivalent of two working days each week just checking, writing and reading e-mails, slaves to a monster that 

once promised to make life easier! 

Easter continues through May, Christians recalling how God surprised Jesus’ followers by raising Jesus to life, and again at 

Pentecost by sending his Holy Spirit upon them. In the New Testament Book of Acts Peter, on the Day of Pentecost, explains this 

to the crowds. It ends with the crowds asking Peter what they must do about it. He replies that they must repent, be baptised, and 

receive the Holy Spirit. 

Technology easily takes on a life of its own. It makes all kinds of things possible – and with it comes the temptation to just use 

technology for its own sake, rather than using it to make the world a better place. 

For Christians our world, filled as it is with technology, is the same one that Christ died for and in which his Spirit lives and in 

which God can still spring surprises. Nothing has ever been invented that can compete with repentance, baptism, and the gift of 

the Holy Spirit for power to change the world for the better.    Brian 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2014  
Keith Radford gave us a wonderful talk on Flanders & Swan on Friday 10th of July which had a good attendance. 

There is no meeting for August but please note that the big evening of the year is coming up on Saturday 13th of September when The 

Snowdown Colliery Male Voice Choir will be returning to St Radigunds Church, Albany Road, Capel for another memorable evening. 

Last time they were here in September 2012 we had to find another 21 chairs as the 100 usual seats sold out. It was such a wonderful 

evening and we hope it will be repeated, so if you want tickets don't delay in phoning me to reserve yours. They are £10 which 

includes light refreshments, the same as they were last time.  

You can register your interest to ensure tickets by phoning 01303 251403 or, e mailing me on johne.oliver22@gmail.com 

 (All evenings are on the 2
nd

 Friday of the month with a £5 entrance fee unless otherwise stated) 
August – no meeting.    

September 13
th
 (Saturday) - The Snowdown Male Voice Choir – Admission £10 

October 10
th
 – Days Gone By – Songs of the 60’s Sing-a-long & Dance Admission £7 

November 14
th
 – Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great and the Good 

December 12
th 

(Friday) - The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – retiring collection only 

John Oliver, Chairman - Capel Church Hall Fund - phone 01303 251403 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Steve Leonard, our Letting Secretary on 01303 670445 or 

mobile 07525 254114 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event 

THE HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING FOR WEEKLY EVENTS OR CASUAL BOOKINGS FOR PARTIES ETC. 

CONTACT STEVE LEONARD, LETTING SECRETARY ON 01303 670445 or Mobile 07525 254114 

 

 
 

Saddle up for Air Ambulance bike ride -  Life-saving charity Kent, Surrey & Sussex Air 

Ambulance is appealing for cyclists to sign up for this year’s Double 100 Cycle Challenge and 

help save lives at night. The 100-mile or 100km bike ride is to be held on Sunday, September 

28
th

, to mark the first anniversary of the launch of the night flying service. Last year’s annual 

event raised more than £12,000 and organisers are aiming to double its success this year with 

two starting points at the helicopter bases at Marden and Redhill. 

The charity now has to raise an extra £1million a year to fund the cost of a 24-hour service, up 

from £5million to £6million.  The ride is open to regular and occasional cyclists including 

individuals and teams with feeding stations along the scenic route. The first 200 riders to sign up 

will receive a special Air Ambulance jersey.   

To register go to www.kssairambulance.co.uk/involved/double100 and for more information call 

Julie Clare on 01622 833833, or email juliec@kssairambulance.org.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
http://www.kssairambulance.co.uk/involved/double100
mailto:juliec@kssairambulance.org.uk
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The committee would like to extend our sympathies to Brian and his family on their recent loss.    

May the love of family and the support from friends help you through the journey ahead. 

THE GOOD NEWS 

The committee keep an eye on the 

state of tables and some new tables 

have arrived. 

THE EVEN BETTER NEWS 

Last month’s discussions focussed on how to make the hall more 

welcoming.  Lots of ideas were discussed and if you have any thought 

please let a committee member know. 

The Village Hall management committee would like to extend their thanks to the hirers who use the hall, leaving it looking 

clean and support the fundraising activities; additional thanks to Debbie Jones who started the 100+ club. 

As always the comments book was reviewed and where 

appropriate action taken by the committee.  However some 

issues are outside the committee’s control, for example how 

the hall is left after a hiring.  It is nice when the hall is left as 

hirers would like to find it.  Remember, it is YOUR Hall, the 

committee merely do the management on your behalf. 

Thank you to all those who have returned the pro-forma. 

The information will be uploaded in the near future. 

In the meantime feel free to contact Sally on 

Eures1994@yahoo.com. 

  CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 

Books & jigsaws - A wide variety of books and some jigsaws are 

available an ‘honesty basis.  These are on trollies in the corridor.  

Thanks to all who have donated to this cause. 

Quiz Sheets:   Available (£1 per sheet) at the Farmers Market or 

from Cherry Leppard, 29 Albany Road, first prize £25.  The answers 

are placed in the Grapevine and on the Website.  

100+ Club: £12 per year your number is placed in a draw, every 

month for 1
st
 Prize £25, 2

nd
 £15, 3

rd
 £5 These DOUBLE in 

December!  The draw will take place at the Committee Meeting on 

the 1
st
 Tuesday of each month.  Contact Jenny on 01303 250298   for 

further information 

Farmers Market: Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. Stalls selling local 

produce every week, including (but not limited to) artisan breads, 

pies, meats, fruit, veg and a postal service. 
 RECYCLING 

INSIDE THE HALL Boxes are provided for:- 

 Unwanted shoes for charity,  

 Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital & Hearing Dogs 

 Shoes 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

PLEASE NOTE – WE ARE NO LONGER ABLE TO 

RECYCLE BOTTLE TOPS.  THEY SHOULD NOW BE 

DISPOSED OF VIA THE LOCAL AUTHORITY REFUSE 

COLLECTION SERVICES           
 

Details of the Garage Safari in September on front 

page - contact Cherry Leppard, Tel: No: 01303 

255114. 

The Craft Fair on 29
th

 November - Contact Jayne 

Stone, Tel: No: 01303 211480.   

Winners of JULY 100+ Club 

 

1
st
 85 Sylvia Coles 

2
nd

 48 Wendy Salmon 

3
rd

 3 Eddie Preston  
 

 

 To view the hall, or to make a booking, 

contact the letting secretary    

Joan Woodsford on  01303 252354. 

The hall is adjacent to the Jubilee Playing 

Field, Playground, mini-skate park and 

multi-use games area. 

Something to celebrate, want to hold a 

party? Need to organise a meeting or 

training session? Want to start a teatime 

chat group? 

Some slots are available for the small hall. 

 

The Village Hall is available for hire for all 

these AND more. 

 There are two sizes of hall – for differing 

types of event. Recently refurbished and well 

maintained, on offer are a well fitted kitchen, 

disabled facilities, projection screen, central 

heating, instant boiling water, stage.  

Hire either or both halls, depending on how 

much space you need. 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and 

boxing) including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
  Registered Charity Number 281.786   PROVIDING SERVICES TO OUR COMMUNITY 

Committee Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the First Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm.   

A REPRESENTATIVE FROM ALL HALL CLUBS & USERS, IS REQUESTED TO ATTEND MONTHLY MEETINGS 

 

mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
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Judo I.B.F. Club ET.1978 

 
 

          Capel le Ferne Village Hall - Every Wednesday 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm 

Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 
Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3

rd
 Dan Tel: 01303 258942 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3
rd

 Dan  

Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give 
expert tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 

 
 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday in the month from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

 

 
Please ensure you collect your children from the hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

Youth Club Quiz Night on Saturday, 27
th

 September, again in Capel School at 7pm. 

 Any issues/queries - Please contact the Chairperson, Simon on 07860803767 and  

find us on Facebook to keep up to date with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne  

Bowling Club 

 

This season’s competitions are now on the board 

and players can start their heats. The first name 

drawn out should contact their opponents to 

arrange the match. Good luck everybody. 

The Le Touquet trip is drawing near and Ros 

would like the money as soon as possible please. 

The Summer B-B-Q is also upon us, there will 

be two games of bowls at the hall usual time 

then, we all go to Jenny and John’s house for the 

B-B-Q. The cost is £4 to include bowls food and 

drink. If you would like to make a contribution 

please bring a bottle or a cake.  

Jenny Carter    01303 250928 

Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler       01303 255862 

 

There’ll be some great singing from the men of the 

Snowdown Colliery Welfare Male Voice Choir as 

they raise their voices to raise some funds for St 

Radigund’s Church Hall. 

The programme is still being finalised, but is wide-

ranging and often includes songs from opera and 

West End musicals, traditional airs and spirituals, 

plus some of those great Welsh hymns – such as 

Gwahoddiad – for which the choir is famous. The 

fascinating four-part harmony of a male voice choir 

may be showcased in some pieces, new to the choir’s 

repertoire, which they will perform in 2015 at the 

Royal Albert Hall as part of “Night of a Thousand 

Voices” 

 

TICKETS & ENQUIRIES TO  

JOHN OLIVER 01303 251403 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for AUGUST 2014 

3
rd

      Richard Blackwell – Communion 

10
th

      Pam Barr 

17
th

     Bring and Share Service 

24
th

       Gloria Guest 

31
st
      Pam Barr - Communion 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services & 

Handyman 

No Job too small 

Projects and all types of jobs you need doing in 

your garden, or inside and outside your home. 

I’m friendly, reliable, local and trustworthy. 

If you would like to enquire about any job, without 

obligation, it will be nice to hear from you. 

 
Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  Now's your 
chance to put pen to paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've been meaning to write.  
Our informal group meets every month in Folkestone.  

It's free to join, so why not come along and give it a go?   
Contact Graham on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

Capel Evening WI 
At the July meeting members were warned about the dangers opening unexpected gifts.  Speaker John Pearce, an ex-police detective, 

gave a talk entitled ‘Murder comes gift wrapped’.   In 1984, Barbara Harrold, a 53-year-old grandmother opened a gift wrapped parcel 

delivered to her home on The Street in Ightham. It was a bomb filled with air gun pellets and parts of fireworks. She died of  her 

injuries six days later.   During the evening various members were sworn in as deputies to help solve the case, using information & 

forensics available in the early 80s. Working from the letters S E A the detectives were eventually identified where the parcel had 

been posted.  Further information suggested Keith Cottingham, a Kent-born businessman, as a suspect.  He was living comfortably in 

Spain (with whom there was no valid extradition treaty) and was dissatisfied about a property deal with the Harrolds. Eighteen years 

later he was extradited from Spain to stand trial for the murder at the Old Bailey. Unfortunately, he proved too ill for court and died in 

London's Belmarsh prison a year later, leaving his alleged guilt and eventual punishment to a higher authority. Social time was 

another ‘May special’ – a quiz on Underground stations in London.  Great fun and, as always, cryptic enough to get everyone 

scratching their heads. 

Next month’s meeting speaker is Mr. Tony Harris talking about Flying for fun.  The competition is a PAPER aeroplane and there is 

only one way to judge that – by which can fly the furthest! 

The book club discussion was lively this month, talking about ‘Life after Life’.  A less controversial topic is the subject of the next 

book The Sea Change.  Darts and Scrabble are about to break for the summer though craft sessions will continue.  Knitting club at the 

school has also ‘broken up’ with the girls taking home their own knitted animals.  Congratulations to them all on their achievements. 

You must admit our programme is varied and during the year there is something for almost everyone – if you would like to join us for 

an evening you’d be very welcome – ring Jayne on 01303 211480.   

 

 

 

DO YOU NEED AN ELECTRICIAN? 

LOCAL, RELIABLE, AFFORDABLE  

 Rewires         Consumer unit 

changes 

 Garden Lighting      Additional sockets 

 New Circuits           Fire & Intruder 

Alarm 

 No job too small     All your electrical 

needs 

   Free quotations      Insurance backed    

                                   work 

 
Tel: 01303 647131   Mobile: 07980 448796 

E mail:  info@electrichall.co.uk 

We are a local, fully insured,  

Part p registered company 

 

 

Your last chance this year to join the WI for their fun evening of Bingo and Scategories is  

on Friday, 12
th

  September,  at St Radigund’s Church Hall.    

If you’ve never been come along and see what everyone is talking about!  

If you have been before then you know what to expect.  

Doors open 6.45pm, eyes down 7.00pm. 

 

 

mailto:info@electrichall.co.uk
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For your 'First Edition' copy please email j.ralph165@btinternet.com         

Phone  01227 721165. 
 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH  COUNCIL 
Summary of some items discussed at meeting on Tuesday, 15th July. 
 The meeting received no requests from the public to address the Council: 

 Equipment status – Consideration being given now to the following; refurbishment of the junior play area, firstly with the re-painting 

of the climbing frame/slide equipment, tidy and cut back of area by BMX trail, fencing around the petanque courts, fencing around 

memorial stone together with stone chippings and replacement of other items in play area.  Monitoring of all equipment on the Playing 

Field continues on a regular basis.   Land Allocation Local Plan – Nothing further to report at present, still awaiting Inspector’s final 

confirmation of the Plan.  St Mary’s Churchyard Maintenance – Letter received from Parochial Church Council that they are 

considering applications for grant funding.    Crime Reports – No reports received.    Highways – Kent Highways to be notified of 

Councillors’ disappointment that all hedgerows on rural country lanes surrounding the village, have not been cut back. Meeting is to be 

arranged with grass cutting contractor to discuss maintenance in certain areas, including Playing Field.   Other – Costings for more 

waste bins on Playing Field being sought.  Thanks were expressed by the Chairman to everyone for their help and assistance on Saturday, 

28
th

 June at the Community Fun Day. Several Public Rights of Way issues were reported to Kent PROW department for maintenance - 

Cllr: Viv Hale agreed to become the Council’s PROW representative delegate. Planning issues discussed and subject to further 

investigation.  An additional Councillor will now form a 5 member delegate Planning Committee.  District Councillor Scales reported on 

several issues including; Joint Transportation meeting, Quality bus partnership and bus passes, slurry repairs to pathways (Hougham to 

Dover Hill), Street Lighting, Memorial Day and meeting with Dover MP, Charlie Elphicke, on B2011 Crossing.  County Councillor Geoff 

Lymer reported: Arrangements underway to hold a stall on “Ways to Healthy Living” at a Farmers’ Market session in September. 

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 19
th

 August at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK 

PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road. 

Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

For 1st Hand information from the Parish Council received direct to your computer request Clerk to add your email to the database,  

like our Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil or, follow on Twitter   Twitter Account  @CapelParishCoun   

Or visit our website http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 

THANKS MATT CURTIS FOR THE LOAN OF PA SYSTEM AT COMMUNITY EVENT 2014.  

Very much appreciated. 

Tel: 01303 242085         PA: pa@ekradio.co.uk  

Radio: radiohire@ekradio.co.uk       www.ekradio.co.uk          

 
 
 

mailto:j.ralph165@btinternet.com
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:radiohire@ekradio.co.uk
http://www.ekradio.co.uk/
http://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ekradio.co.uk%2Fuploads%2Fimages%2Flayout2%2Flogo.jpg&h=qAQFpMvp1AQEUu-FNYQazOs1iPNK3LclXvBZCTYOpnZEoag&enc=AZPwLCqNYRUdhZi26SDFLCZNMTQE4nTl6gxGkdvdn2MjQ38xuak3wyD_qSoXdODHa-qGuqfNVDYhDShO9B7O-KxW&s=1
http://www.ekradio.co.uk/uploads/images/layout2/logo.jpg
http://www.ekradio.co.uk/uploads/images/layout2/logo.jpg
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White Cliffs 

Walking Festival  

21st to 27th 

August 2014 

 
The White Cliffs Walking Festival has been organised to 

promote walking as a fun, interesting and healthy 

pastime, to include walks for a wide variety of people, 

from young people, to families, right the way to those of 

more senior years. We have chosen 32 walks across the 

District, some short, some long, some in between. We aim 

to make it more than a walk but, an experience. Each walk 

has a theme to add interest, whether it is something to do 

with the area's history, or heritage, and/or to experience 

some of our beautiful countryside and scenery, or just 

some fun, for example on the treasure trail. We sincerely 

hope people from your parish community become aware 

of, and come along on some of the walks. These are very 

friendly and sociable occasions, walking at a pace to suit 

the individual. Walk leaders are highly experienced and 

knowledgeable. Festival's website: 

www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk 

Programme link: 

http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/gallery/wcw

fprog.pdf 

John GRACE, White Cliffs Ramblers. Tel: 07814786839 

www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk 

YouTube Link (two minutes long) - about the Festival, 

which is best viewed with the sound on to appreciate the 

soundtrack. 

http://youtu.be/ouYhqJU4Bes 

 

BRACKNELL  HOUSE 
RESIDENTIAL  CARE  HOME 

34 Helena Road, 
Capel-Le-Ferne CT18  7LQ 

 

 
 

24 hour staffed Residential Care and 
Nursing Care 

Family and friendly atmosphere 
For Long Term or Respite Care 

Please contact the Home Manager 
Tel: 01303-254496  or  07904095747 
Email: bracknellhouse@btconnect.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jessica Young - MAAT 

Accountancy, Book-keeping  

and Payroll services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation - Flexible hours 

Contact details 

Mob 07704 518251    Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

Please be advised that Kent County Council will be holding the 

final consultation on the Kent Mineral Waste Local Plan from 

9.00am on Thursday 31 July to 5.00pm on Friday 12 

September 2014. The Kent MWLP will be submitted to the 

Secretary of State in October 2014, along with any representations 

made before the end of the consultation period, for an 

independent examination by a planning inspector. In advance of 

the consultation period, the Kent MWLP Submission Document, 

and a Commentary Report on the MWLP Pre-submission 

consultation (January - March 2014), are available to view (or 

download) on the online consultation portal at: 

http://consult.kent.gov.uk/portal/mwcs/mwlp-submission 

 

http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/
http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/
http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/gallery/wcwfprog.pdf
http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/gallery/wcwfprog.pdf
http://www.whitecliffswalkingfestival.org.uk/
http://youtu.be/ouYhqJU4Bes
mailto:bracknellhouse@btconnect.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
http://consult.kent.gov.uk/portal/mwcs/mwlp-submission
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Capel Active Retirement Association 
At our last meeting we were treated to an interesting, pictorial History of Folkestone, relating topically to World 

War 1 brought to life by Alan Taylor.  Although we had previously known of the temporary residence for soldiers 

waiting to go to the war, some of us had no idea we played such a role in sheltering large numbers of Belgian 

refugees, as well as providing camps for prisoners.  The town was certainly ‘full’ in those days.  Thank you Alan 

for your presentation and increasing our knowledge of the town where we live.   

We have ‘something different’ for our August meeting on the 5
th

, where we turn to a more social event, i.e. BBQ.   

We still meet at 2pm in the Village Hall but this time to eat together, so skip your normal lunch and lunch with us.  

If you haven’t yet put your names down for this, please contact Sally ASAP; on 01303 250144 for details.   

See details about other meetings and events on separate lists in the magazine. 

 

  

 

 

 

Programme of Forthcoming Events –  

Capel Active Retirement Association  
2014 

5
th

 AUGUST         BBQ 

2
nd

 SEPTEMBER         AGE UK 

7
th

 OCTOBER         CREATIVE GARDENING 

4
th

 NOVEMBER         RIVERS - WINDMILLS & CANALS 

2
nd

 DECEM BER         CHRISTMAS PARTYTIME 

2015 

6
th

 JANUARY         KENT FIRE BRIGADE 

3
rd

 FEBRUARY         FOLKESTONE ADULT EDUCATION 

CENTRE 

3
rd

 MARCH         NAPOLEONIC RE-ENACTMENT 

7
th

 APRIL         FILM STAR (NO PRIZES FOR GUESSING) 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Playgroup 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7LX 

capelpreschool@btinternet.com 

Running for over 40 years 

Ring Alison on 07977838609 or drop in during one of our 

sessions.  

A few vacancies available  
Ofsted 2010 - Outstanding environment and good in all other areas. 

************************************** 

Open Term Time – mornings  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 

CapelARA 
August meeting is now a social  

BBQ lunch – 5TH AUGUST 
COST:  £4 inclusive of drinks – teas and 

coffee provided 

Starts at 2pm as usual – so don’t eat 

before you come – plenty of food provided 

– we look forward to your company. 

If you would like to add your names to the 

list please contact  

Sally on 01303 250144 
 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book  

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each 

From Cherry - Tel: No: 01303 255114 
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FARMERS MARKET NEWS -  FIND US ON FACEBOOK 

Registered with the Kent Farmers Market Association,  

Produced in Kent and Big Barn 

5* Award from Dover District Council - 5* Award Environmental Health Department 

Now in our 12
th

 Year 
Farmers Markets help to promote local produce, which provides better quality, flavour and freshness.  There has been some negative 

press coverage recently, as some farmers markets elsewhere in the Country,  have been found (supposedly) to be selling foodstuffs 

‘bought in’ from such as cash and carry establishments.  We can guarantee that this does not happen at our market.  All our products 

are produced by the stallholder, or in a couple of cases supplied by a local producer, sold on their behalf and is CLEARLY marked 

accordingly.  

We have had a ‘dire’ couple of weeks recently, due to a mixture of illness, holidays and other problems for the stallholders.  In fact we 

were 8 stalls down last week, which was not good.    

Unfortunately Real Deal Roasters (freshly ground coffee), have pulled out due to lack of sales, and also Sheila’s Cakes due to illness.  

We are seeking a new Cake stall and hope to have one in place very soon.   

Sandgate Bakery has had more problems, this time with premises. We have a ‘temporary’ baker filling in for him (Lyminge Bakery), 

just until he is ‘up and running’ again.  I do hope you will support them in the meantime; it was good of them to stand in at  short 

notice.  

Some good news - Handmade by Hannah, producing Mains & Puds, is doing very well.  Providing meals for those days when you 

don’t feel like cooking, but want a home cooked meal!  

The Craft Hall is worth a visit too, where a great selection of local crafts are on offer. James is also on hand for those Passport/Driving 

Licence/Bus Pass/Portrait Photos or even bookings for parties/weddings etc.  

Our ‘Postal Service’ (run by volunteers) is also alongside the Crafts 

We now have the following products on sale:- Fish, Meat, Eggs, Preserves, Jams, Honey & Pickles,  Delicatessen, Smoked Fish & 

Cheese, Italian Pasta & Sauces, Mains & Puds,  European Dishes, Bread, Cakes, Flapjacks, Pastries, Vegetables, Fruit, Fudge, Non-

alcoholic drinks, Oils, Kentish Crisps, Fruit Liqueurs, Kentish Ale, Plants and a wide variety of Crafts.  

Our WEEKLY DRAW is proving popular too, with some customers winning more than once, who have been able to buy that special 

treat with their vouchers!  No profit is being made; all money raised from the Draw goes back into prize vouchers. The prizes each 

week vary depending on how many take part for just 50p a go. The winners’ names are always on the board in the hallway. 

Please Note:-  The Market Opens at 10 a.m.  For your own Safety, and before an accident happens, we request this time be 

recognized due to heavy boxes etc. being delivered during setting up. 

We are sorry for any inconvenience, and we thank you for your co-operation. 

Please also be aware, that the Village Community Warden (Dave Bish) and/or our PCSO (Gretel May) 
are usually on hand at the market to answer any questions.   

Also the KCC Mobile Library attends just outside the car park, at 12 Noon every week. 

PLUS – Quiz sheets available at the door and lots of books and puzzles for just a donation! 

A VERY URGENT APPEAL 

More help is required for helping with the clearing up after the market, on a rota basis if necessary. 

Maybe you could spare just ½ an hour once a month from 12.30 to 1 p.m.?  Also would you or anyone you know, be interested in 

‘coming on board’ the Farmers Market Committee to help run it?  We, Cherry and Jenny, have been running the market now for 11 

years and, although we have no plans to discontinue at the present time, neither of us are getting any younger!  We need one or maybe 

two others to learn the ropes for the future and to help cover when one of us is ill or on holiday.  Maybe you’ve just retired and want 

something to do, or are new to the village and want to get involved?    If you are interested in either of the above, please contact Cherry 

255114 or Jenny 245399 to discuss what is involved. 

Please note: The products for sale are produced (in the majority of cases) by the stallholder, in Kent, unless clearly marked otherwise.  

We should point out that we ensure our producers hold the relevant certificates i.e. a public liability insurance and, where necessary, 

health and hygiene certificate and kitchen registration documents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANSWERS BRITISH TV DRAMA SERIES             THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

This quiz is run by The Capel Le Ferne Village Hall Management Committee,  

Registered Charity No 281786 
 

1. The Avengers                                      13 Upstairs Downstairs               26 Prime Suspect                 38 The Lakes 
2 Persuaders 14 Hornblower           27 Jonathan Creek      39 Land Girls 

3 Van Der Valk                  15 London’s Burning         28 Midsummer Murders                     40 Poldark 
4 Call the Midwife                   16 Silk              29 Heartbeat 41 Ashes to Ashes 
5 Auf Wiedershen Pet              17 Lark Rise to Candleford 30 Tenko 42 Cracker                      

6 A Touch of Frost        18 Lovejoy              31 Shoestring 43 We’ll Meet Again 
7 The Sweeney                   19 The Forsite Saga             32 Colditz 44 New Tricks 
8 Waking the Dead                20 Inspector Morse            33     Taggart 45 Boys from the Blackstuff 

9 Silent Witness 21 Whitechapel              34 House of Eliott 46 Minder 
10 Endeavour                   22 Monarch of the Glen 35 The Saint 47 Wild at Heart 
11 I Claudius              23 Howards Way 36 Family At War 48 Spooks 

12 Dr Who                   24 The Onedin Line               37 The Prisoner 49 When the Boat Comes In 
  25 Sharpe   50 Hustle 
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FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

                  
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR YOUR 

COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, FULLY 

INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL -  toandfrocars@gmail.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

 

Surgery: Tuesday 23
rd

 September  

10.30am-12.00 pm  

@ Farmers’ Market 
 

Contact Point: Village Hall Car Park, 

Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne.  

5pm–6pm   

Tuesday, 5
th

 and 19
th

 August 

http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@gmail.com
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Mrs Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden  Mr Dave Bish 07811 271020 

Parish Council Chairman Mr Clive Goble 01303 240566 

Parish Council Clerk  Mrs Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Mr Peter Jones 01303 248149 

Village Hall Committee Chairman    Mrs Jayne Stone  01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Vice-Chairman      Mr Brian Wilson 01303 240405 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838/077304725838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer            Sue Leaning  01303 256704 

Village Hall Committee Lettings Secretary  Mrs Joan Woodsford 01303 252354 

Village Hall Committee Noticeboard  Committee Members (£1 per month) 

Village Hall 100+ Club Mrs Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Farmers Market  Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114  

Village Hall Quiz Sheets Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114 

Village Hall Table & Chair Hire  Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Bridge    (Fridays) Mr Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Mrs Sandra Sharpe   01303 241767  

Capel Active Retirement Association  Mrs Sally Solly 01303 250144 

Capel Art Group, St. Radigunds Church  Mrs Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Mrs Gill Cooper 01303 251086 

Divas Dance Miss Rebecca Uden   01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Mrs Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association      Mr Gerald Harman  01303 255661 

Guides Miss Rachel Chandler 01303 210702 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline 01303 246887 

Judo Mr Colin Carrot 09850 548769 

Playgroup Mrs Alison Cloake  07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Mr Derek Jeffrey  01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls  Mrs Ros  Chandler 01303 255862 

St. Radigunds Church Rev. Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St. Radigunds Players & Choir Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

St.Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Steve Lennard 01303 670445 

Twinning Association Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

W.I. Mrs Jayne Stone      01303 211480 

Welcome to Village Letter Mrs Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

Youth Club Mr Simon Withey    07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

Please let me know of alterations or additions to above list Maureen Leppard (Editor) 

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

Saving You Time And Most 

Importantly Money! 
Karoline & Phil are Capel residents that are passionate 

about Capel and on a mission to help save as many 

residents’ time and most importantly money!  Would 

you take 5 minutes out of your day to watch this short 

video which we are sure you will not regret! We 

look forward to your call and are happy to pop by for 

a chat to help and advise you on what’s best for you. 

http://www.savemoneytoday.me.uk/ 

01303 246887 
 

 

 
HAVE YOU EVER FANCIED A 
HOME SWAP HOLIDAY? 

A new BBC television series is looking for sociable people who 
want to try out a 4-day home swap experience in a great British 

location. 
Do you live in a lovely home or in a terrific location? 

Would you like to swap your property to have a memorable 

experience in a fantastic part of Britain? 

If you’d like to taste superb local cuisine and take part in fabulous 

activities that go beyond the guide book, then we want to hear from 

you! 

For an application form or an initial chat please get in touch 
either by email or phone: 

Email: homeswapholidays@bbc.co.uk 
Phone: 020 8008 5072 

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

 
HAVE YOU EVER FANCIED A 
HOME SWAP HOLIDAY? 

A new BBC television series is looking for sociable people who 
want to try out a 4-day home swap experience in a great British 

location. 
Do you live in a lovely home or in a terrific location? 

Would you like to swap your property to have a memorable 

experience in a fantastic part of Britain? 

If you’d like to taste superb local cuisine and take part in fabulous 

activities that go beyond the guide book, then we want to hear from 

you! 

For an application form or an initial chat please get in touch 
either by email or phone: 

Email: homeswapholidays@bbc.co.uk 
Phone: 020 8008 5072 

 

 
 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.savemoneytoday.me.uk/
mailto:homeswapholidays@bbc.co.uk
mailto:homeswapholidays@bbc.co.uk
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All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries & Towbars  

Supplied and fitted 

                      Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

         Friendly efficient service 

      Call John Horne 01303 255894 or email:           

                      Johnhorne@amserve.net 

Local free collection and delivery available if required 

MOTs 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  Shutters, 

Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for September issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com  by 6pm, Sunday, 17
th

 August 2014 

 

 

 

Do you …. 
1. Need an extra telephone point in your 

house? 

2. Need to relocate your existing telephone 

points to a more convenient place? 

3. Need network cabling or system 

installation for your business? 

 

 

For excellent rates call JOHN @ j.waller services. 

Fully qualified ex BT engineer with 12 years experience. 

07766 068100    01304 225420 

www.j-wallerservices.co.uk 
Half the price of BT OPENREACH …….. GUARANTEED 

 

G B Haworth 
 

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates  Capel - 244206 
Recycling/Waste Collection Dates:    

 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste  

Fridays, 8
th

 and 22
nd

 August 

Food Waste & Recycling 
Fridays, 1

st
, 15

th
 and 29

th
 August 

Missed Bins - Very occasionally your bin may not be collected. 

Therefore if your refuse or recycling was out on the kerbside before 7am 

on your collection day please call 01304 872428 or email 

waste@dover.gov.uk and they will come back for it.  

Please note that you are required to report the missed bin no later than 

one day after your collection. 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1
st
 April 2014 

This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm    £ 10.00       Size 9cm x 7cm    £15.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm  £22.00.  Size 20cm x 13cm  £38.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 
For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

                                                 

  

mailto:Johnhorne@amserve.net
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.j-wallerservices.co.uk/
mailto:waste@dover.gov.uk

